
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
APPROVE and AUTHORIZE the County Librarian, or designee, to execute a contract
including mutual indemnification with the Antioch Unified School District to allow the
District to provide lunches to youth and family library patrons for the period June 12, 2023
through July 28, 2023. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
No fiscal impact. 

BACKGROUND: 
The Antioch Library will partner with the Antioch Unified School District in order to
participate in Lunch at the Library, a California State Library initiative. The Lunch at the
Library program provides children and teens with meals, summer reading programs, and
other activities that support learning, health, and wellness. It also brings new families to the
library where staff can connect adult family members with essential resources and services.

CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION: 

APPROVE OTHER 

RECOMMENDATION OF CNTY
ADMINISTRATOR 

RECOMMENDATION OF BOARD
COMMITTEE 

Action of Board On:   03/21/2023 APPROVED AS RECOMMENDED OTHER 

Clerks Notes:
VOTE OF SUPERVISORS

AYE: John Gioia, District I Supervisor
Candace Andersen, District II
Supervisor
Diane Burgis, District III Supervisor
Ken Carlson, District IV Supervisor
Federal D. Glover, District V
Supervisor

Contact:  Walt Beveridge
925-608-7730

 
I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on the minutes of the
Board of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    March  21, 2023 
Monica Nino, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of Supervisors
 
By: Laura Cassell, Deputy

cc:

C. 85

  

To: Board of Supervisors

From: Alison McKee, County Librarian

Date: March  21, 2023

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: Library Agreement with Antioch Unified School District 



The Antioch Library will not be able to serve meals to youth in Antioch.


